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Dear staff, parents and carers, 

Following on from our notification on Friday, 21 February 2025, dust samples from the history 
staffroom tested negative for asbestos. 

Air monitoring to date has returned results below the minimum detectable limit, which means 
it is consistent with acceptable levels in ambient air (i.e. <0.01 fibres/mL) as per SafeWork 
NSW guidelines. 

The independent hygienist has advised that the history staffroom can be reopened for use. 

____________________________________________________________________________________ 

Works notification issued 21 February 2025 
 
Dear staff, parents and carers, 

On Thursday 20 February, a 1 centimetre piece of white fibre was reported in the history 
staffroom, Building D, at Castle Hill High School.  

On the same day, as precautionary measures, the room was made out of bounds and an 
independent hygienist was engaged to conduct testing. 

The history staffroom is a room where daily air monitoring is already in place. 

We will keep the community updated when test results become available.  

All work was done in accordance with work health and safety laws and the NSW Department 
of Education’s Asbestos Management Plan.  

The health, safety and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest 
priority.     

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 
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